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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member Paul Freeman, council member Steve Kahre and Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe. Also present was attorney Kyle Rudolph and Superintendent Garry Sierra. Council member John Sanders was absent.
Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to accept the minutes from last month, motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve the accounts payable claims.  Motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER‘S REPORT:

Mallory Lowe-  

In the clerk's office:  We received our 2014 revenue estimate and our auditor's certificate that we needed in our budget preparations.  The budget process will go on for the next three months.  I am meeting with Robert Norris of the Department of Local Government Finance on Monday to review our budget numbers and make any necessary changes.  The publication dates have been set for Aug 23rd & Aug 30th of our form 3 in the newspaper which meets the requirements.  Our public hearing is set for our next regular meeting of Sept 10th and our budget adoption meeting is set for October 8th both meetings satisfy all deadlines.  We also have another deadline of Aug 30th to submit our 12 copies of our budget to the county council for a non-binding review in September.
In the Utility Department:  We have had much less pool filling adjustment request calls.  I am continuing to send out overdue letters and have received several overdue payments.  I am also continuing to send out the pmp program letters to all residents on the program for this year.  I am also keeping my master list record as usual of all septic tank pumping for all homes, the reason why and the date pumped.  
In General Town Items:  We received notice from INDOT that we need to complete our pre-certification survey and submit that for future possible grants.  I will complete the survey as soon as I complete the upcoming budget deadlines.  
OLD BUSINESS:

1. Snow Plow for new F250 Truck
Stobbs noted that the new snow plow has been installed on the new truck which was snow plow ready and that it all works great.  
2. Wessler Engineering- David Schminke

Schminke offered to resmoke test the same 27 homes they tested in 2012.  Kahre stated the council will review these options.  Schminke mentioned he has promised to get with Sierra but has been busy.  Schminke stated he will try to follow up in the next week or two.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. Railroad tracks on Boonville-New Harmony

Stobbs stated that the railroad track repairs have been completed finally.  Stobbs noted that Sierra has spent quite a bit of time over there the past couple days to ensure that the railroad did a good job.  Scott Township Fire department even came over to put water on the asphalt to cool it quicker so that the road could be reopened soon, so we thank Scott township fire department.  Sierra noted that the tracks have been lowered 5” to take the hump out of the intersection.  The tracks and paving look nice and are fairly smooth.  

2. Superintendent’s Report 

Sierra stated that the preventative maintenance program is on schedule with the pumping and the smoking.  They did find  several cleanout caps hit by lawn mowers which was also the same findings on much of Wessler's report from last year.  There is one sand trap right behind Purdue, there are 7 homes going to it with two stop check valves.  Sierra’s recommendation is to keep the sandtrap as a fail safe and both check valves are working well.  Sierra advised that he has contacted the railroad about the crossing at Old State being rough and Inglefield Road crossing having drainage issues where water comes over the road.  Sierra will have the CSX engineers come look at that intersection.
Sierra noted that two new homes will be built off Darmstadt road and a possible third.  Sierra advised that all three homeowners will split the bill on the discharge line and boring that will be needed under Darmstadt road.  This was approved by Lamac engineering a few years ago and elevations were set by the engineers.  A duplex station will be installed.  Sierra noted the new truck is doing good and the snow plow operates great and is easy to attach and detach.   

3. Board member’s comments 

Freeman noted that the railroad tracks were completed nicely.  Freeman suggested putting concrete rings around the cleanouts since they continue to be hit by homeowners mowers.  Freeman asked Stobbs if he had contacted county yet about the needed repaving on Saint Joseph Avenue.  
Stobbs noted that he did contact the county to repave Saint Joseph Avenue from the south town limits to Fleener Road for a price of $62,000.  Stobbs noted that with that price being over $50k they would have to bid out estimates.  Stobbs noted that he discussed it with Kahre and they will consider taking bids.

Stobbs mentioned that there was someone interested in purchasing the old Fleener property.  Stobbs stated he has made several phone calls and wrote letters trying to reach the homeowner to have him clean up the property but had little luck.  

4. Attorney’s comments 

Kyle Rudolph stated they are working on finalizing an ordinance for the breeding of rodents.  Council will review.

Stobbs stated that the ordinance the council is considering is to prohibit future breeding of rodents like the problems that were previously taking place at the Mouse House Inc.

5. Resident’s comments 

Tony Paul of 1615 Fleener Road and his neighbor Jake Steinkuhl were present.  Tony Paul stated he would like to install a culvert pipe and asked what the requirements would be.
Jake Steinkuhl mentioned there is 25' between his and Tony Paul's driveway.

Kahre replied that we want to keep the water off the road.  If there is any ponding that we would like an inlet installed so that it doesn't saturate our road bed.  Kahre recommended sdr35 pipe.
Sierra noted that the town ordinance states that culvert pipes should be at least 12” but Sierra will look at the property.  Council agreed that they did not have a problem with a culvert pipe being installed.  

Russ Bittner replied to Stobbs statement about the property on Fleener rd that he's had some contact with the owner about  cleaning up that property.  Bittner also thanked Sierra for taking care of the issue behind his house on Fleener road.
Crystal Kahre mentioned that everyone is doing a good job and the town looks great.

The meeting adjourned at 8:09pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


